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TO:  NOBLESVILLE BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS AND SAFETY 

FROM:      ANDREW RODEWALD, PROJECT MANAGER, ENGINEERING 

SUBJECT:  ROAD CLOSURE OF HAGUE ROAD BETWEEN SR 32 AND SR 38 

  FOR PLEASANT STREET PHASE 3 

DATE:        MAY 13, 2025 

 

As part of ongoing Pleasant Street - Phase 3 construction the next major upcoming activity is the 

construction of the roundabout at the existing SR 32 and Hague Road signal. This signal will be 

converted to a roundabout, with a new southern leg being constructed as Pleasant Street.  

 

The roundabout will include two tunnels for pedestrians, one on the west leg for the Hague Road Trail, 

and one on the south leg for the Midland Trace Trail. During preliminary design, the possibility of safely 

constructing these tunnels under and near SR 32 was determined to not be feasible. Further 

construction timeline discussions led to the decision that closing the intersection to complete the entire 

roundabout would be the shortest overall duration, safest for motorists and construction workers, and 

most cost effective.  

 

In order to minimize the duration of a SR 32 closure, the contract documents were written to allow for 

Hague Road (the north leg of the future roundabout) to be closed for a period prior to closing SR 32. 

The contractor has provided a preliminary schedule requesting the closure of Hague Road beginning 

June 2, weather permitting. The closure of SR 32 would occur immediately following the Independence 

Day holiday weekend, approximately July 7. Both roadways are scheduled to reopen in early October, 

with the new southern Pleasant Street leg remaining closed as that portion of the project is completed. 

We anticipate full opening of the roadway in November.  

 

SR 32 is under INDOT jurisdiction and all necessary approvals and collaboration are in hand for the 

closing of that roadway. 

 

I recommend the Board of Public Works approve the closure of Hague Road between SR 32 and SR 38 

as part of Pleasant Street Phase 3.  

 

In advance, I greatly appreciate your consideration of this request. 
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SR 32 & HAGUE ROAD DETOUR ROUTE
UPDATED APRIL 2025
Subject to change

 �SR 32/Hague Road Closure
  SR 32 Detour Route
  Local Access Only
  Traffic Restriction
  Road Closures

31

Drivers are encouraged to seek alternate routes.
For more information on road closures, visit 
noblesville.in.gov and click “Navigating Noblesville.”  
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